


January LuncheonThe Pres Says...

George Kekuna won the 50/50 
drawing. $37 went to George  
and $37 went to the OLRW 
PAC. 

OLRW membership is close 
to  200.  If each member 
gave only $5.00 per month 
to our PAC we would 
increase our total by $1000 
per month.
We could make a real 
difference in the campaigns 
of deserving candidates in 
2010.

Please show your support 
for our candidates this 
month by sending in your 
contribution to Our PAC.

Kung Hee Fat Choy
Our January luncheon was at Tanaka of Tokyo and it was 
a fun teppanyaki luncheon to welcome in the new year.  
We could accept only 51 reservations and they were filled 
quickly.

Our speaker, Lenny Yajima Andrew, President and Executive 
Director of the Japanese Cultural Center spoke to us on the 
Japanese culture and new year traditions.

We welcomed two guests at our January luncheon:  Nancy Gallagher brought Eleanor 
Grousosky who’s visiting from Pennsylvania and Jeanette Templeman brought Kathleen 
Iwamoto.  We also enjoyed seeing Barbara Barth who has been ill and Judge Ray 
Malloy in from Texas.

Betty Brandle, Gladys Hayes, Golden Wheelden-Davis, Dorothy Grandinetti, and 
Janice Pechauer were recognized with a gift for perfect attendance in 2008.

Barney Ho, Vice Chair for Community Services spoke to us on upcoming events.  Martin 
Luther King Parade is scheduled for January 19 and HRP will return to the Next Step 
Shelter on the 3rd Wednesday of each month.  If you would like to help serve at this 

event, please call me at 261-1146 or Barney Ho at Cell 294-
2612, Cell 557-3710 or Email:barney.jg.ho@gmail.com.

The Board of Directors has reluctantly accepted Edna Fujiwara’s 
resignation as club treasurer.  As a result a special meeting 
and election by the Board of Directors was held in the interest 
of continuity of our business obligations.  Mrs. Val Canlas has 
accepted the position of treasurer.  The Board of Directors 
recognizes Edna’s long and devoted service to the League and 
we thank her for all of her hard work.  
  

50/50

Chinese New Year starts with the New 
Moon on the first day of the new year 
and ends on the full moon 15 days later. 
The 15th day of the new year is called 
the Lantern Festival, which is celebrated 
at night with lantern displays and children 
carrying lanterns in a parade. 

The Chinese calendar is based on 
a combination of lunar and solar 
movements. The lunar cycle is about 
29.5 days. In order to “catch up” with 
the solar calendar the Chinese insert 
an extra month once every few years 
(seven years out of a 19-yearcycle). This 
is the same as adding an extra day on 
leap year. This is why, according to the 
solar calendar, the Chinese New Year 
falls on a different date each year.

The Year of the Ox

People born in the Year of the Ox 
are patient, speak little, and inspire 
confidence in others. They tend, 
however, to be eccentric, and bigoted, 
and they anger easily. They have fierce 
tempers and although they speak little, 
when they do they are quite eloquent. 
Ox people are mentally and physically 
alert. Generally easy-going, they can 
be remarkably stubborn, and they 
hate to fail or be opposed. They are 
most compatible with Snake, Rooster, 
and Rat people.
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February 2009

Luncheon / Meeting  

February 5, 2009
Hee Hing Restaurant
449 Kapahulu Avenue 

       
11:00 A.M. Social Hour                               
11:30 A.M. Meeting    
12:00 Noon Lunch 
 

   Meal cost is  $23.00  
 

Menu

Chinese Chicken Salad
Hong Kong Crisp 

Chicken
Pepper Salt Shrimp
Beef & Asparagus

Braised Tofu W/Mixed 
Veggies

Braised E Mein
Steamed Rice And Tea

Almond Cookies

  Please make your 
reservations early.

Reservations/Cancellations

Lois Miller
596-9472

loismiller@hawaii.rr.com
Or

www.oahuleague.homestead.com

Reservations/Cancellations 
must be made by 
February 2nd.  We are 
committed to pay for all 
lunches reserved, so  No 
Shows will be charged for 
their lunch.  Please - no 
walk-ins.  

Oahu League of Republican Women Membership Application

Date_________    Birthday  Month _____  Day _____
Name_______________________________________
Address_____________________________________
City_______________________  Zip_____________
Telephone___________________ Fax ____________
E-mail Address________________________________
Dues  $20.00 Yearly  $200.00 Lifetime

Oahu League of Republican Women
725 Kapiolani Blvd. C-105
Honolulu  HI  96813

Mail your check to:

Oahu League of 
Republican Women

#C-105
725 Kapiolani Blvd. 
Honolulu  HI  96813

Or bring it to our next meeting

Upcoming Events

O.L.R.W. Newsletter Oahu League of Republican Women  
Carol Thomas, President • 808-261-1146 • kaneohecarol@hawaii.rr.com

Pam Smith, Editor • 808-398-5556 • pamsmith@hawaii.rr.com  

Vivian Aiona  2
Barbara Lohr  2 

Dorothy Grandinetti  3 
Julia E. Allen  4
Gwen Honjo 5
Bob Kessler  5  

Sandra Mallette  7,
Kahala Motoyama 8

Jeannine Sills 11
Val Canlas 14

Mary Breen Sim16
Juliana Ratcliff  17 

Suk Moses 18
Rose Lum Tam Hoy18 

Barbara Barth18

Reta Maag19 
Kay (Kyong)Tompkins19 

Judy Devilbiss 20  
Alice Hakikawa 20  

Nominique Merrill 23 
Melissa Lauer 24 

Theone Vredenburg  26  
Lynne Meyer  28

Happy Birthday
February Babies

Mahalo To Our Hardworking Volunteers!

Mahalo to everyone who brought books, 
magazines, and used Christmas cards to 
our January luncheon.  We will continue 
to collect these items.  Please bring them 
to our monthly luncheon meetings.  We 
will distribute the books and magazines 
to area hospitals and the cards will go to 
Shriners Hospital.

SAVE THE DATE
2009 Lincoln Day Dinner 

Thursday, February 12, 2009 

Hawai`i State Caucuses
Jan. 25 - Feb. 7, 2009 

Kung Hee Fat Choy

Hawai`i Republican Party State Convention
May 16 & 17, 2009

symbols are around us. This is a cross-cultural belief.”  He 
compares the ancient traditional Hawaiian role of the kuhikuhi 
pu‘uone (“the one who points out contours”), who was 
consulted before building a house or temple, to that of a feng 
shui consultant who points out the symbolism of the contours 
surrounding a home or potential building site.

Luncheon Speaker is Feng Shui Expert

Clear Englebert
Clear Englebert has practiced and taught feng shui in Hawai‘i and 
California since 1995.  A recognized feng shui expert, he has been 
featured on television programs and in print media. 

Englebert considers feng shui “an art, like decorating…it may not be 
classified as a science in the modern sense, but it teaches us to 
consciously notice where our attention is being drawn and what


